
 
 
 
 
 
 August 10, 2006 
Ms. Deborah Jordan 
Director, Air Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Dear Ms. Jordan: 
 
This is to advise you that the Bay Area Air Quality Management District is issuing a 
significant revision to the Major Facility Review Permit for Facility #B4512 pursuant to 
Application #10569. 
 
The District proposed a significant permit revision for this facility on March 13, 2006.  The 
purpose of this revision is to institute permit condition changes that were previously 
approved under permit application 10568.   
 
The public comment period for the proposed significant revision ended on April 23, 2006.  
No comments were received from the public.  
 
We received minor comments from the facility and where appropriate, have made the 
following corrections to the permit in response to those comments. 
 

• The responsible official and facility contact have been changed to Brent Colbert and 
the mailing address has been changed 

• The designated representative and alternate designated representative for the Acid 
Rain permit have been changed to Michael J. Sommer and C. David Zeiger, 
respectively, in accordance with the revised Certificate of Representation that 
Calpine submitted to EPA on December 30, 2004. 

• Condition #20010, part 24 has been revised to allow 60 days for the submittal of 
source test results instead of the current 30 day allowance.  This change is 
necessary because source testing firms typically cannot deliver a final report within 
30 days of the testing date. 

• Table VII-A has been corrected to show daily NOx and CO emission limits of 121 
lb/day and 163 lb/day, respectively.  This agrees with condition #20010, part 21. 

• Condition #20100, part 26 has been deleted.  This condition specified an EPA-
approved custom schedule for fuel sulfur content monitoring to satisfy Subpart GG.  
Due to revisions to Subpart GG, this custom schedule is obsolete and has been 
replaced with natural gas fuel certification that is satisfied with quarterly fuel testing. 

 
 
The EPA comment period on the significant revision ended on April 29, 2006.  The District 
received no comments from EPA on the proposed revisions. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ALAMEDA COUNTY 
Tom Bates 

Scott Haggerty 
Janet Lockhart 

Nate Miley 
 
 

CONTRA COSTA 
COUNTY 

Mark DeSaulnier 
Mark Ross 
(Vice-Chair) 

Michael Shimansky 
Gayle B. Uilkema 

(Chair) 
 

MARIN COUNTY 
Harold C. Brown, Jr. 

 

NAPA COUNTY 
Brad Wagenknecht 

 

SAN FRANCISCO 
COUNTY 

Chris Daly 
Jake McGoldrick 
Gavin Newsom 

 

SAN MATEO COUNTY 
Jerry Hill  

(Secretary) 
Carol Klatt 

 

SANTA CLARA COUNTY 
Erin Garner 

Yoriko Kishimoto 
Liz Kniss 

Patrick Kwok 
 

SOLANO COUNTY 
John F. Silva 

 
SONOMA COUNTY 

Tim Smith 
Pamela Torliatt 

 
Jack P. Broadbent 

EXECUTIVE 
OFFICER/APCO 
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Enclosed is a copy of the final revised permit.  If you have any questions regarding this permit, 
please call Dennis Jang, Senior Air Quality Engineer, at (415) 749-4707. 
 
 Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 
 _________________________________________  
 Jack P. Broadbent 
 Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer 
 
Enclosure 
 
BFB:DTJ 
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